

Dear Families and Friends,

As a result of our latest positive COVID-19 cases here at Regency, the Department of Health came to assist with testing on Thursday, Oct 7<sup>th</sup>. We received the results of that testing late yesterday evening. It revealed that we have NO new staff positives and one new resident positive. Family of the positive resident have been notified. We will be retesting Wednesday, Oct. 13<sup>th</sup>.

Following CDC Guidelines, we are continuing with only 'medically necessary' visits. Indoor visitation will continue to be paused until we go 14 days without a new positive case. We will continue:

- Social distancing is being practiced
- All team members are wearing proper PPE while offering care to our residents
- Masks are provided for residents to wear during care provided by team members
- We are encouraging all residents to wear their masks whenever out of their apartments.
- Window visits and Facetime visits can be scheduled with the concierge for the activities department.
- Multiple daily temperature and pulse oximetry checks for all residents
- Frequent disinfecting of our community

lels Hose in

- Team members are completing a screening questionnaire and having temperatures checked daily upon entering the community
- Strict adherence to CDC hand washing and sanitizer guidelines
- Meals are served to residents in their apartments

Please reach out to us if you have any questions or concerns. On behalf of Regency at Augusta, we appreciate all of your support during this time.

Best Regards,

Kelly Rose, LPN,

**Executive Director**